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PENNSYLVANIA STATE ASSOCIATION 
OF COUNTY FAIRS 

MINUTES 
FALL MEETING 
October 20, 2022 – 11AM 
CENTRE HALL, PA 

Sam Zaffuto called the meeting to order. George Witherite led the Pledge of 
Allegiance and Ben Haagen offered prayer. Sam welcomed Joe Irons as the 
designated replacement from McKean County to replace John Berne, who has 
resigned.  Roll Call - present were C Sherman Allen, David Cowden, John Blaney 
Jr., Roger Dirlam, Martha Ebersole, Bev Gruber, Susan Hahn, Tony Frazier, Ben 
Haagen, Joe Irons, Judy Kmetz, Dr. Mike Kowalewski, Craig Lash, Jana Malot, 
Shirley McIntire, Jeanne Miller, Sally Nolt, Jim Reed, David Reese, Harry Reffner, 
Glenn Stoltzfus and Samuel Zaffuto. Excused Kevin Bieber, Karen Dobson, Craig 
Lash, Debbie Stephenson.  Honorary members, Byron Glessner, Bruce 
Koppenhaver, John McMullen, and George Witherite.  Members at Large –Tracy 
Barone & Ashley Fehr both from the Department of Ag, and Kerry Lange from 
Milliron.   
MINUTES OF THE FALL MEETING – Harry Reffner 

the motion to accept the minutes 2
minutes of the Fall meeting were

nd
 posted on the website.  Roger Dirlam made 

 by Ben Haagen, carried. 
TREASURER’S REPORT – Harry Reffner 
The directors were asked to print specific reports before our meeting. 
Balance Sheet: 

Last year at this time we had a balance sheet of $298,736, roughly $3,000 
decrease, comparing to 2020 balance we had $314,644.  Register and reports 
detail the activity to each account 

Scholarship Register: 
     Again we will be able to fund the 6 scholarships. 

Savings: 
$17,000 was transferred from Convention to Savings. 

Ben Haagen made the motion to accept the minutes 2nd by Roger Dirlam, carried. 

ASSOCIATION UPDATE – Harry Reffner 
All 108 Fairs are current with their dues, notices have been sent out to update the database 
and the 2023 directory. Please advise me of date changes after the directory has been 
published, and I will sent out a notification. 
I have had zones 1, 3, & 4 reporting a problem with the IRS, they are working with their 
accountants to resolve the problems.  Problems appear to revolve around the 990 and their 
501c3 status.  If you have a question about your 501c3 status the notification from IRS 
reflecting those fairs as a subordinate of PSACF are on our website.  IRS response is 
extremely slow and I have advised the fairs of the slowness.   
2023 will be year of change for the state director board.  A total of 5 have chosen not to 
seek re-election the majority due to health.  Those that are leaving have a total of 63 years’ 
service to the association.  There are 2 from Zone 1 and Zone 4 and 1 from Zone 3. 

John Berne has submitted a request for Honorary, the board granted. 


